Poland Conservation Commission
Meeting Minutes
November 9th, 2022
Meeting called to order at 7:05pm with members John Young, Fred Huntress, Barry Morgan, Donald Stover, Fred Morton jr., Ray Stillman, Alan Audet and guests Paul Stillman, Town Manager Matt Garside and reporters from the Sun Journal.
The Meeting opened with a tribute to Don Stover who will be resigning from the commission next month and moving out of town. Matt Garside presented a plaque to Don for all his years of service to the Conservation Commission.
Treasures report: Hilt Hollow CIP 5122.73, General Fund 5000.00 and 103411.48 in the land CIP.
Old Business: 
We read and accepted the minutes from the last meeting.
MEACC Meeting: Don and Alan attended the meeting and listened to speakers from the National Park service. The Park service has resources that may be able to help us with future trail planning, boardwalk planning and logistics of trail building. Land for Maines future was discussed and the challenges of taking over land and putting it into conservation and then managing it. Alan may do his own presentation at a future MEACC meeting.
Sherm Small will begin re-marking our boundaries in the Whittier and Town farm lots starting on November 10th, will not exceed 1,100.00
New Business:
We will be adding 5 acres to the Heart of Poland conservation plan, Sherm small will amend the plan. Barry will then forward it to NEFF.
A teacher at Poland Community School would like us to do a nature walk on the trails behind the school.
Paul Drowns will be applying for Don Stover’s spot on the Committee.
The snowmobile club discovered a small dam behind Pike industries pit, it is very old and most likely a remnant of the old shaker Saw Mill operation.
Next Meeting will be on December 14 at the Poland Library.



